
Track Boys Improve in Oakley 
By Hailee Spresser 
  

On Friday, April 25, the track teams traveled to Oakley to participate in a 14 team meet.  
Many tracksters improved their times and distances.  “We performed well,” said sophomore Cole 
Ziegelmeier.  “We competed.  We have been working hard in practice, striving to get better 
every day.”  
 Five men placed, scoring the boys’ 29 points, with many improving their times and 
distances.  Those placers were Ziegelmeier in the 1600m run 5:22.13* (4th) and in the 3200m run 
12:12.12* (5th), 4x100m relay with Tristan Schwarz, Grant Spresser, Josh Barnhart, and Zach 
Spresser 47.38* (6th), Z. Spresser in Long Jump 19’ 2.5”**(4th) and in Triple Jump 40’3.5” (2nd), 
and Schwarz in Shot Put 45’** (5th) and in Discus breaking his previous school record with a 
throw of 142’9”** (2nd). 
 Additional results included:  100m dash-Barnhart 12.22*, Kade Wessel 13.36*.  200m 
dash-Dawson Spresser 27.62*, Kade Wessel 27.81*.  400m dash-Kade Wessel 1:06.18.  800m 
run-Nick Brown 2:42.27.  1600m run-Brown 5:58.41*.  110m hurdles-G. Spresser 18.72, 
Barnhart 18.98.  4x400m relay-Kade Wessel, Koi Wessel, D. Spresser and Brown 4:39.72.  Long 
Jump-G. Spresser 16’ 8”, D. Spresser 15’ 4.5”.  Triple Jump-D. Spresser 34’.  Shot Put-Jacob 
Antholz 35’ 0.75”, Koi Wessel 29’ 3.5”*.  Discus-Antholz 97’ 9”, Koi Wessel 80’ 7”.  Javelin-
G. Spresser 110’ 9”, Koi Wessel 86’ 8.5”.   
*-Season High, **-Season and Career High 
 The boys look forward to their next meet on Friday, May 2, in Quinter.   


